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    Winter is past, the rain has stopped; flowers cover the earth, it is time to sing! Song of Songs 2:11-12 

 

                       

M/W/F Class  

March News 
Mrs. Todt & Miss Vinlove 

 

God Made Us Special! 

   
Poster boards are a wonderful way for your 

children to bring a little bit of home into the 

classroom, and they love to share.  Carrigan is 

no exception!  Her poster board gave us a 

glimpse of all those important family members 

who love her, and we especially loved meeting 

her Great Grandma Cuckoo, who recently went 

to be with Jesus.  We loved her Halloween 

costume and pictures with her brother 

Finnigan.  Carrigan is special to God and to all 

of her school friends tool! 

 
Finlee is a very special little boy and our 

special friend as well!  His poster board was 

filled with action pictures!  To name a 

few…climbing, tumbling, soccer, four- 

wheeling, AND we learned he is a frog jumping 

contest champion and has a trophy to prove it!  



Fin loves dinosaurs and all animals.  And we 

love Fin! 

 
Eden loves owls, macaroni, and cheese, and we 

learned this new bit of information from her 

poster board!  We loved pictures of Eden with 

her cousins and many church pictures.  We all 

thought Eden looked beautiful in her dance 

costume and we even got to see pictures of 

her new baby brother Ezra.  God made Eden 

special in every way! 

 
Some of Kate’s favorites – the color pink, ice 

cream and unicorns!  We loved Kate’s many 

family pictures, but especially loved seeing 

Kate’s baby picture! How Cute! Kate is 

beautiful inside and out, even with curlers in 

her hair—our favorite picture!! 

 

 
Jacob’s poster board was as tall as he is and 

filled with such fun pictures.  We got to see 

Jacob farming with his grandpa, making mud 

pies at grandmas (we decided we want to try 

this!), at work with mommy, and 4th birthday 

pictures.  We all know how fast Jacob can run, 

but we did not know he received a trophy for 

his running abilities.  The things we learn from 

poster boards!  God made Jacob special 

indeed, and we are so happy he is our friend!    

 

 
Noah is a nerf gun warrior!  Yes, we learned 

this from his poster board!  Each letter in 

Noah’s first and last name described 

something special about Noah.  We loved it!  

We saw Noah’s BIG family, his twin brothers 

and one of our favorites, Noah reading to one 



of his brothers.  So sweet.  We know that 

Noah loves Paw Patrol, but did not know that 

Everest is his favorite pup.  Oh, the things we 

learn from our poster boards!  Noah is so very 

special to all his friends at school, and God 

thinks he is special too! 

 

 
 

Nurse Kayla Porter with the Sangamon 
County Public Health Department, 
completed vision and hearing screening on 
all of our M/W/F class students on Friday, 
March 16.  If you DID NOT receive a note 
from her, your child’s screening was normal. 

 
March was a fun-filled month for our class.  

We so enjoyed Art Teacher Mrs. Boesdorfer 

teaching us about primary and secondary 

colors and helping us create a color wheel.  We 

had fun with math and patterns.  We loved a 

visit from our prayer pals and a visit to the 

Illinois State Museum.  The highlight of our 

month – all the many beautiful Easter stories, 

crafts and activities.  May YOU be filled with 

the love of Jesus as we celebrate His death, 

burial and resurrection, the beautiful Easter 

story! 

 

After Easter break, we’ll dive into Rainy Day 

Activities.  On April 9, we will experience 

puddle jumping, puddle toss and a “rain” art 

project.  One of our favorite ladies, the 

Insect Lady, visits this month with her 

incredible display of insects, all created by 

God.  We will do many Curious George 

activities in anticipation of our trip to The 

Golden Meatball.  Look for graduation 

(yes…graduation!) information in book bags 

this month.   

 
April Sight Words & 

 Blends 
 

 
 

top  as  at 

 

Monday/Wednesday/Friday 

Class Calendar 
April 9 Welcome back to school 

with Rainy Day 

Activities Play Day! 

April 11 Show & Tell – Letter Z 

April 16 Chapel Chat with Mrs. 

Moldenhauer 

April 18 Show & Tell – Letter W 

April 18 Insect Lady visits! 

April 20 Curious George: The 

Golden Meatball-Class 

Act Field Trip 

April 25 Show & Tell – Bring 

anything you wish – be 

sure to let us know what 

letter it begins with! 



 

 
 

T/TH Class 

March Blessings 
Mrs. Kaufmann & Miss Vinlove 

 

At the beginning of March, we were blessed to 

have a new student join our class! We love 

playing with our friend, Grayson. 

 

 
He loves to play with dinosaurs, transformers, 

and blocks. He also loves his big brother, 

Korbin, who is in Kindergarten. Grayson likes 

to listen to stories and dig in the sand. He is 

full of smiles, which is very contagious. We are 

thankful for Grayson. God made him Someone 

Special indeed! 

  

In March, we had fun reading and acting out 

several Fairy Tales. We also visited the 

Auburn Fire Station and learned about fire 

safety. We loved seeing the firetrucks and all 

the gear a firefighter wears.  

 

We were also blessed by a couple of visitors 

at preschool. Mrs. B came to teach us about 

using patterns in art. We made a beautiful fish 

scene with her. Our Prayer Pal, Mrs. Swain, 

also came to read a book and make an Easter 

craft with us.  

 

The best blessing in March was learning about 

when Jesus rose from the dead so that we can 

live with Him forever in Heaven! What a 

wonderful reason to celebrate Easter! We will 

end the month with a big party finding eggs 

and playing fun games because Jesus is ALIVE 

and gives us new life in Him! We pray you have 

a blessed Easter with your families! 

 

T/Th 

Class Calendar 
April 3 & 5 No School. Have a 

Blessed Easter! 

April 10 School Resumes 

April 12 Show and Tell—Letter W  

April 17 Chapel Chat with Mrs. 

Moldenhauer 

April 19 Field Trip to see Lambs 

in Pawnee 

Show and Tell—Letter V 

April 26 Show and Tell—Letter Y 

May 1 Field Trip to The 

Stables on HorseFarm 

Road 
 



Get Your Spring Clean 

On! Did you know that a little 

vinegar, baking soda, and lemon 

do the majority of your spring-

cleaning the "natural way"? 

Clean those air vents, windows 

and window sills, blinds, and so 

much more without using the 

commercial cleaners that are 

harsh not only on the 

environment but also on your 

hands. Use the Scrip cards to 

purchase the cleaning agents, or 

if you do use the commercial 

products, the Scrip cards can be 

used to purchase these also.  It's 

not too early to think about 

upcoming summer plans and how 

Scrip can fit into those plans.  

 

Susan Stewart & Tina Richmond, 

Scrip Coordinators 

 

Birthday Blessings to 

You! 

 
 

Landree    April 1 
 

 

 
Wearing our Easter hats! 

 

 

 
Pretending to be Goldilocks 

and the Three Bears! 

 



 

 

 

Showing art we created with Mrs. B 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for these 
special events! 

 
Special Services for 
Lent, Holy Week, & 
Easter: 
Each Wednesday of Lent – 

Worship at 7PM, fellowship 

meal at 6PM 

March 25 – Palm Sunday – 

Sunday School at 8, Worship at 9 

March 29 – Maundy Thursday – Worship at 7PM 

March 30 – Good Friday – Worship at 7PM 

April 1 – Easter Sunday 

Worship at 7 

Breakfast at 8 

Sunday school Service at 9 

Worship at 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


